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The UVRA EA Programming Committee met on June 7, 2019 under the Chairmanship of Jane 
Birbeck. Members of the committee are Jane Birbeck, 



would be re-scheduled starting in October 2020 pending approval by UVic and lecture theatre 
availability. Clearly there is significant uncertainty surrounding implementing this plan and the 
committee is prepared to react once guidance details become known. 

I wish to extend  heartfelt thanks to all committee members for their hard work and dedication 
for making Elder Academy such a success and to UVRA for their ongoing support. On behalf of 
the committee I wish to thank all the speakers who have given of their time and talents 
voluntarily. In particular, I would like to acknowledge the hard work and dedication of Lou 
Schmidt who toils relentlessly in administration and contributes significantly to the success of the 
program with energy and ideas. I would also like to acknowledge the contributions made by the 
Institute for Integrated Energy Systems  (IESVic), both faculty members and administrative staff, 
in making the February and March series “Living Without Oil” a success. Their involvement 
enabled the  video-recording of the lectures and posting of the videos on the community website. 
Greg Mulligan (EPHE) is also acknowledged for generously assisting in posting the PowerPoint 
slides used in many of the presentations to the community website. 
 https://onlineacademiccommunity.uvic.ca/elderacademy/ 
We have been advised that making the videos and slides available in this way serves as a useful 

teaching aid.      

     Respectfully Submitted:  

 

 

   
John Gunton, 

Chairman 
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